
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY
PO Box 47775  Olympia, Washington 98504-7775  (360) 407-6300 

711 for Washington Relay Service  Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341 

April 14, 2022

Julie Peoples, MS, PMP 
Olin Corporation 
490 Stuart Road NE 
Cleveland, TN  37312 

Re: Request for Reduced Groundwater Monitoring 

• Site Name:  Fredrickson Industrial Park
• Site Address:  18001 Canyon Rd E, Puyallup, Pierce County, WA 98375
• Facility Site ID:  1301
• Cleanup Site ID:  3557
• Agreed Order No.:  DE 9514

Dear Julie Peoples: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) recently received the Eighth Annual Compliance 
Groundwater Monitoring Report, dated January 24, 2022. In the report, Geosyntec Consultants 
(Geo) recommends reducing the frequency of groundwater monitoring to every other year 
based on data that suggests the plume has stabilized. Based on Geo’s recommendation, you are 
requesting that the frequency of groundwater monitoring be reduced to every other year.   

Ecology has considered your request and approves a groundwater monitoring frequency of 
every 18 months. Monitoring groundwater every 18 months will provide data that includes 
monitoring during high and low groundwater events. This frequency will provide sufficient data 
for our 5-year reviews.  

If you have any questions, please contact me at 360-485-3987 or andrew.smith@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Andrew J. Smith, P.E., LHG 
UST/Technical Support Unit Supervisor 
Southwest Regional Office 
Toxics Cleanup Program 

cc: Geosyntec Consultants 
Ecology Site File 
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